
 

 

 
 

February 27th, 2022 

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s), 

We hope our students enjoyed Carnaval week as they participated in a variety of activities.  We are 

looking forward to our Ash Wednesday liturgy and the distribution of ashes.  As discussed in the 

latest communication from the York Catholic District School board there have been updates to 

travel guidance and class notifications.  I have provided a copy of that information below.  Please 

take an opportunity to review the information below for our upcoming week at Holy Spirit CES. 

Ash Wednesday Liturgy 

On Wednesday, March 2nd, our Grade 4 class will be presenting our Ash Wednesday liturgy 

virtually. We begin preparing for our Lenten fast the day before Ash Wednesday which is also 

known as Shrove Tuesday.  Ashes remind us of how much we are in need of God's grace and 

mercy.  If you would like to join us please use this livestream link.   

BRAVE Presentations 

Throughout March, BRAVE education will be engaging our students in virtual presentations.  On 

March 3rd, our Intermediate students will engage in the ‘Understanding Stress’ workshop.  Students 

will identify the difference between stress and overstress, and learn how to identify their own 

perspective, and how to cope through practical exercises. 

On March 23rd & 24th our Primary students will practice their body language and tone of voice 

through role play as well as BRAVE’s Walk Away, Talk Away, and Block Away communication 

steps strategy.  While on March 25th our Junior students will engage in a ‘Bullying, Conflict, and 

Confidence’ workshop where they will learn the difference between bullying behaviours and 

everyday conflicts through evaluating animated case studies. Students will be able to acknowledge 

the existence of confidence and how we can build it.  For more information please visit the BRAVE 

Education website. 

YCDSB Parent Engagement Opportunity 

Black Mental Health Day is March 7th.  On Tuesday, March 1st, 2022 at 7 pm our YCDSB Mental 

Health Committee, together with community mental health partners, will lead a Parent Engagement 

Night in honour of Black Mental Health Day.  If you are interested in attending please click on the 

link to register:  Registration Form  Please see the poster attached below for details. 

 

 

stream.meet.google.com/stream/9b396de7-be83-4452-a3d1-7f8e4c110ba2
https://braveeducation.com/schools
https://braveeducation.com/schools
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLScFpnsbF8Kkv5bthFG-7g91qLPyY6jBOwN3HEQ-dN5Yn0IZJA/viewform


 

 

Hot Lunch Spring Session 

Please note that our second hot lunch session will begin on March 21st and end on April 29th.  Our 

Spring session has opened.   Ordering will close on March 7th.  

 

To order, please visit the school website and log into the Munch- A-Lunch icon. New students will 

have to create a new account. 

 

Payment can be made directly via credit card on the Munch-A-Lunch website, which is the preferred 

method of payment. If paying by cheque, please send the payment to school with your child no later 

than Monday, March 7th, 2022. If payment is not received, then orders cannot be processed. 

 

All sales will be final and there will be no refunds. In the case of a school closure (snow day/bus 

cancellation), the hot lunch for that day will be cancelled and will either be rescheduled or your 

account will be credited. The credit can be used towards future lunch orders. 

 

If your child is absent on the day of their hot lunch, regardless of the reason the following options 

are available: 

 

 Contact the hot lunch committee and send the food home with a sibling 

 Contact the hot lunch committee and arrange the pick-up of the food items on the same day. 

 

Food cannot be saved at the school until the student's return. There are no exceptions. 

 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact the Hot Lunch Committee 

at hs.hot.lunch@gmail.com 

 
Thank you for your continued support of our hot lunch program! 

 
COVID-19 Case Notifications 

 

As of Monday, February 28, 2022, notifications will no longer be communicated to families of 

a cohort when a report of a positive case of COVID-19 is made. This practice was implemented as 

an interim measure once Public Health Units stopped providing PCR testing for the general 

population. Discontinuing this practice is in keeping with guidance from York Region Public Health. 

Given the multiple protective strategies in place, contacts who are only exposed at school or child 

care are not generally considered close contacts requiring isolation. 

 

Change to Travel Guidance for Families 

 

Students and their families who choose to travel must follow all federal and provincial travel 

restrictions and guidelines. These can be found on the federal COVID-19: Travel, testing and 

borders website and Ontario’s Travelling during COVID-19 website. 

  

Starting Monday, February 28, 2022, unvaccinated students who travel with fully vaccinated adults 

no longer have to stay home from school for 14 days. They will be able to return to school without a 

delay as long as they pass the daily provincial screening tool.  

mailto:hs.hot.lunch@gmail.com
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/sQkuIK-cQFif2zxrDkZELQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRj-oE1P0QhaHR0cHM6Ly90cmF2ZWwuZ2MuY2EvdHJhdmVsLWNvdmlkVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpiFrVNGWJHglBYUhdhbnRob255Lm1vZGljYUB5Y2RzYi5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/sQkuIK-cQFif2zxrDkZELQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRj-oE1P0QhaHR0cHM6Ly90cmF2ZWwuZ2MuY2EvdHJhdmVsLWNvdmlkVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpiFrVNGWJHglBYUhdhbnRob255Lm1vZGljYUB5Y2RzYi5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/FIqQGCZY2YRY04Tlp3X1EQ~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRj-oE1P0Q2aHR0cHM6Ly93d3cub250YXJpby5jYS9wYWdlL3RyYXZlbGxpbmctZHVyaW5nLWNvdmlkLTE5VwdzY2hvb2xtQgpiFrVNGWJHglBYUhdhbnRob255Lm1vZGljYUB5Y2RzYi5jYVgEAAAAAg~~
http://track.spe.schoolmessenger.com/f/a/S-JHZ3LWwXRw3kZVURPKvw~~/AAAAAQA~/RgRj-oE1P0QtaHR0cHM6Ly9jb3ZpZC0xOS5vbnRhcmlvLmNhL3NjaG9vbC1zY3JlZW5pbmcvVwdzY2hvb2xtQgpiFrVNGWJHglBYUhdhbnRob255Lm1vZGljYUB5Y2RzYi5jYVgEAAAAAg~~


 

 

Yours in Catholic Education, 

Mr. A. Modica 

Principal 

anthony.modica@ycdsb.ca 

 

Upcoming Dates: 

Monday, February 28th Delicious Greek Hot Lunch 
 

Wednesday, March 2nd Pizza Hot Lunch 
Ash Wednesday 
 

Friday, March 4th Angel Delight Hot Lunch 
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